Village of Lac La Belle Ad Hoc Committee Minutes

Date:

February 17, 2025

Time:

1:00 PM

Location:

Village Hall - N359 W 6812 Brown Street

Review minutes of January 14th meeting that were emailed to AHC members on January 31st.

Mark Wille reviewed his discussions with 500 block residents related to traffic issues. Chief Wraalstad reviewed data she has gathered from radar signs. Edith Lutz shared her thoughts on the different options under consideration and offered recommendations as to signage to discourage using 500 block and other roads by non residents.

The committee recommended that Chief Wraalstad be authorized to purchase up to two solar powered radar devices that record pictures of speeding vehicles and work with DPW Director on locating seasonal speed humps. Mrs. Lutz's recommendation will also be reviewed by DPW Director Salzman who will coordinate with the Club at Lac La Belle.

Jeff Ritter reviewed progress related to 14 property owners acquiring additional land behind each of their existing properties for the purpose of clearing buckthorn and dead ash trees. Followed by approved restoration. A Memorandum of Understanding will be drafted to cover all terms of a property transfer including agreement related to hunting and restrictions on building.

Lisa Conley shared her concerns and preferences to keep the area as an undisturbed wetlands to protect the lake.

No action was taken on the 400 block issue.

Meeting adjourned at 2:30 pm.